The Mi-Standard

Volume 25

Monday, October 10, 1949

Number 2

Brenham Cubs Cover Fumbles. Beat Leps, 20-0

The La Grange Leopards had a few cases of "fumbilitis" here Friday night—and the Brenham Cubs followed right up with several "recoveritis" cases.

The result: Brenham 20, La Grange 0, in the second District 23-A game for both teams.

And, there's a bit of an alibi as far as the Leopards are concerned. It rained for three hours before the game and for a time during the first part of the contest. A very slippery ball was the result, and Brenham capitalized on the several bad breaks.

Brenham kicked off and La Grange received on its 21. However, the ball slipped from the carrier's hands about the 26 and flower. the Cubs recovered. Six plays later William Gaskamp, Cub right halfback, went over from the eight. Elwood Kettler bucked the line for the extra point.

Only minutes later Leopards (See Leopards, page 4)

Juniors To Sponsor Several Events Soon

The junior class held a meeting on Thursday, September 29, in the high school gymnasium.

The class plans to sponsor bake sales, dances, picture shows, and plays during the school year.

The first activity planned for the term is a bake sale, which is to be held at the Hermes Building on Saturday, October 15. The juniors also plan to sponsor "sock dance" in November.

Seniors Select Colors, Motto

A senior class meeting was held on Sept. 27, in the high school gymnasium.

The purpose of the meeting was to choose class colors, motto and

Class colors: blue and white. Class motto: "Try not to keep ahead of the one behind, but catch the one before."

Class Flower: white carnation. It was also agreed to pay \$1.35 fumbled again, on their 24, and a class dues. The 35c to be for the subscription to the Hi-Standard.

Enrollment Soars To 801

P-TA Carnival Planned Oct. 31

"This year the P. T. A. plans to hold the annual Halloween Carnival on Monday, October 31," stated Mrs. Henry Berry, president of the Parent-Teachers Association of La Grange, in an interview at her home on Thursday, October 6. For several years it has been necessary to hold the carnival a day or two before or after the 31st in order to avoid conflicts with other school events.

Mrs. Berry also stated that though plans have not been completed by Mrs. Bob Weeren, chairman of the committee, this year's carnival is expected to be bigger and better than ever before The P. T. A. is hoping that many people will attend and both have fun and help raise the needed

-0Oo-34 Attend F. F. A. Meeting Sept. 27

The La Grange F. F. A. Chapter held its regular monthly meeting on Sept. 27, at 8 o'clock. There were 34 members present.

One of the important items of the meeting was the installation of the new officers. The officers that were installed are as follows: J. R. Rosenberg, president; Franklin Brandt, vice president; Johnnie Walla, secretary; J. H. Minzenmeyer, treasurer; David Hoelscher, reporter; Bennie Drab, historian;

(See F. F. A., page 3)

Mud No Handicap; LHS Band Performs Although the field was muddy, Clock," the hands moved around

last Friday night.

the numbers 3, 6, 9, and 12 used the "Leopard Song." amber lights and the hands red. Leaving, they played the march As the band played "Grandfather's "Royal Purple."

the La Grange band gave a fine giving the correct time. They next performance at the football game marched to center field where the between La Grange and Brenham letters B H S were formed in green and white lights, with a The first maneuver was a clock musical background of Brenham's formed at the south end of the "Alma Mater." The last maneuver field The clock was composed of was a huge Leopard head in ammembers using green lights, while ber lights with the band playing

No Injury Jinx, We Hope!

Tanecka Breaks Leg In Friday Game

Joseph Tanecka, reserved player at left end for the La Grange injuries, but none that were very Leopards, suffered a broken leg in serious. Friday's game with Brenham.

where X-rays were taken revealing the break to be in the upper bone of the leg around the knee

Joseph is reported to be doing well, and the student body wishes him a speedy recovery.

Seeby Seeberger also sustained a broken rib. Although the injury occurred during the second quarter, they continued playing during the remaining period of play.

Several other boys had slight

He was taken to the hospital Jaycee Carnival

dance, sponsored by the Junior and \$20, second place, was award-Chamber of Commerce, was held ed to the Cuero Band. Thursday night, October 7, at the court house square.

A large crowd assembled to dance to the music of Lee Ilse's cake walks, bingo and other games for the entertainment of the public. 3, best playing band.

-000 **Band Wins Contest** At Schulenburg

On Saturday, October 2, the La Grange High School Band entered the band contest held in Schulenburg in connection with the Dairy and Poultry Show.

Several numbers were played including marches, popular music and a choral.

First place, a large trophy, was tary Building beginning The annual carnival and street awarded to the La Grange Band, o'clock Thursday, October 13.

On Wednesday, October 12, the Department of Public Safety. band will go to Bellville for a marching and playing contest.
Three trophies will be given for: Orchestra. The JC's also offered 1, best marching and playing band To err, sometimes is natural, combined; 2, best marching band; To rectify that error, is always

LIBRARY CLUB TO MEET NOV. 1

The first meeting of the Library Club of La Grange High School will be held in the library on Nov. 1, at 7:30 PM.

Any high school student who is interested in joining the Library Club may attend the meeting Tuesday. Club officers will be elected at that time.

FH Group Names More Officials

Additional officers for the La Grange Chapter of the Future Homemakers of America were elected at a meeting, under the supervision of the group's sponsor, Mrs. Frankie L. Robson, on Monday, Sept. 26, in the homemaking department of La Grange High School. The following officers were elected: vice president, Mary Joyce Pavlik; reporter, Minnie Merle Meinke; parliamentarian, Rose Janda; and song leader, Gloria Bendy.

Rev. and Mrs. Flachmeier, Mr. and Mrs. Amos Pavlik, Mr. and Mrs. Henry Strauss and Mrs. John Vacula were elected by the group as advisors.

It was decided that meetings would be held on the second Tuesday of each month and that the Mother-Daughter banquet should be held in March.

President Patsy Flachmeier ap pointed the following girls to study ways and means of raising money; Delores Tiedt, Nelrose Schmidt, Jacqueline Kubena, Lucille Blume, and Margaret Heger. The Future Homemakers plan to meet on Octo-

T. S. T. A. TO MEET THURSDAY

There will be a meeting of the Texas State Teachers' Association at the La Grange Hermes Elemen-

The speaker of the evening will be Captain J. B. Carlisle of the

Each member is urged to attend the meeting.

ഹ്റ്റഹ glory. G. Washington appointed by the president.

Hermes School Is Rated As One Of South's Best

The enrollment of the La Grange school system has increased to the total of 801 pupils. The high school enrollment now stands at 232, Junior high school has 111, and the Hermes Elementary enrollment at 394. Ellinger elementary school has 40 children enrolled and Warda elementary school has 24.

The Hermes Elementary School, which was completed three days before school opened, is now completely furnished and is rated as one of the best designed elementary schools in the southwest.

The increased enrollment has overloaded our transportation system, and has caused some hardships. Four new 48-passenger school busses were ordered on July 6, and are expected to be delivered within the next two or three days. With these new busses the school can give much faster and better transportation to the children from rural areas.

Contractors completed the installation of the steam table and other kitchen equipment last week. With this new equipment the cafeteria prepares 600 meals daily. The meals are prepared in accordance with the recommendations of the lunch room division of the State Health Department of Education and the recommendations of the United States Department of Agriculture. Miss Ardis Piercy, district school lunch supervisor, of the State Department of Education visited the lunch room, sinspected the equipment and supervised the preparation of one meal. She rated the lunch room as one of the best in the state and complimented the school on the quality of the balanced meals that were served.

English Club Elects Its Officers

The Good English Club met on Sept. 28. The following members were elected to serve as club officers: Marcia Rosenberg, president; Paula Mae Siebel, vice president; Joy Williams, secretary; Milton von Minden, treasurer; Jack Schwake, reporter; Frank Giesber, assistant reporter.

Various committees were